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December 12, 2018 

 

SAHTU SECRETARIAT INCORPORATED 

P.O. Box 155 

Deline, NT X0E 0G0  

CANADA 

Attention:  Charles Mcneely 

Dear Mr. Mcneely: 

 

RE: SLUPB Adoption of Nááts’ihch’oh National Park Reserve Amendment with revised CR20 

wording 

This letter is to inform the SSI that on December 3rd, 2018 the Sahtu Land Use Planning Board 
passed a motion to adopt the modifications to the wording of Conformity Requirement 20 as part 
of the SLUP Amendment Application from January 9th, 2017. The Amendment Application is 
posted on the SLUPB’s registry (AM2015-01). This amendment pertains to the boundary changes 
after the creation of the Nááts’ihch’oh National Park Reserve (NANPR). Please see adopted CR20 
wording on the following page. 

The Board is now seeking approval from the SLUP’s three approving parties. The amendment will 
come into effect when approved in accordance with subsections 43(1)-(4) of the Mackenzie 
Valley Resource Management Act. 

The Amendment Application and related materials are available at the SLUPB office in Fort Good 
Hope and on the SLUPB on-line registry at:  https://sahtulanduseplan.org/am2015-01 . 

All questions regarding the Amendment Application should be directed to Melanie Harding, RPP, 
MCIP, SLUPB Executive Director at exec_director@sahtulanduseplan.org or 867-598-2055. 
 

Mahsi, 

 
Heather Bourassa 

Board Chair 

 
cc: Terry Hall 
      Director, Land Use and Sustainability, GNWT 
 
      Kim Pawley 
      Environmental Assessment, Land Use Planning and Conservation, CIRNAC 
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CR #20 – South Nahanni Watershed 

All applications for land use proposed in SMZ Zone 41 – South Nahanni Watershed must 

demonstrate: 

a) How impacts to mountain woodland caribou, grizzly bears, Dall’s sheep, moose, and 

mountain goats, their habitat and migration patterns, and important community 

harvesting areas will be avoided or mitigated; 

 

b) How audio or visual impacts on users of the Little Nahanni River will be avoided or 

mitigated; and, 

 

c) That the activity does not substantially alter quality, quantity, or rate of flow for waters 

within the South Nahanni Watershed. 
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